

Environmental Notification to Occupants

To:

Parents and Guardians of Trinity High School students, and the faculty

and staff of Trinity High School

Building:

Trinity High School

From:

M. Jill Watts, C.F.O., Trinity High School

Date:

November 30, 2021

RE: Asbestos Abatement for Trinity High School - Removal of Asbestos Containing Pipe Insulation and Residual Floor Tile Mastic from Basement and Rooms 111 and 209

Dear Parents and Guardians of Trinity High School students, and the faculty and staff of Trinity High School:

This letter is to notify you that an asbestos abatement project is scheduled to commence at Trinity High School on approximately December 20, 2021 and will continue until approximately December 24, 2021. The project will involve removal of asbestos containing flooring mastic and pipe insulation in the basement, room 111 and room 209 to accommodate renovation activities.

This project has been designed to meet all applicable regulations and Trinity High School requirements by our environmental consultant, Jacob & Hefner Associates, Inc. The project will be completed by an Illinois Department of Public Health licensed asbestos abatement contractor with workers trained and accredited to perform asbestos abatement in Illinois public Schools. In addition, the project will be monitored at all times by Jacob & Hefner Associates, Inc.

During asbestos work, activities within the section(s) of the building where work is occurring will be restricted to the asbestos contractor and environmental consulting team only.

If you have any specific questions regarding this project please feel free to contactme at mjwatts@trinityhs.org.

Sincerely,

Chief Financial Officer